
Dear Parents, 
 
I hope you are doing well and thank you for your patience and support as we move to 
distance learning. This email is intended only for the parents of students currently 
enrolled in an AP course. In response to the closing of schools throughout the US, 
College Board has made significant changes the AP testing schedule and also the 
resources available for students. Here is what we know now: 

• Students will take a 45 minute exam per course 
• All exams will be taken online at home on any computer, tablet or smartphone. 

Taking a photo of handwritten work will also be an option. 
• Revised full exam schedule along with question types  
• Each AP course test will have two optional testing dates 

Below is the modified content that will be tested by course: 

• AP European History: Units 1-7 
• AP Language and Composition: Units 1-7 
• AP Literature: Units 1-7 
• AP Macroeconomics: Units 1-5 
• AP US History: Units 1-7 

I have also attached information regarding available resources for students.  All AP 
teachers have this information and should also include this in with weekly assignments. 
 
Further updates will be sent to the students and parents of those students enrolled in 
AP courses. We expect more information about the test changes on or around April 3, 
2020, and will communicate that as quickly as possible once it is reviewed by our AP 
team. 
 
Thank you again for your support and patience as we navigate these changes. It is 
greatly appreciated!  
 
Please let me know if you have any questions.   
Ms. Donna Lloyd 
Upper School Principal 
 


